
Worship With Us 
March 12, 2023 

11:00 a.m. 
 

Praise Team Leader Matt Hildebrand 
Organist Melodie Spare 
Pianist RoAnn Fairchild 
Deacon of the Week Don Hildebrand 

Please silence cell phones. Thank you. 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH PRAISE 
 

Prelude 
 

Chorus “Jesus Messiah” 
 

Hymn #366 “I surrender All” 
 

Announcements and Offertory Prayer 
 

Chorus “Man of Sorrows” 
Chorus “God of Wonders” 
 

Special Music Kylie Meyer 
 

Children may be dismissed for ARROWS*. 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH INSTRUCTION 
 

Scripture Reading Mark 1:16-31 
 

Message Pastor Jeff 

“Lives Changed” 
 

Closing Hymn # 80 “I Love You, Lord” 
 

Postlude 

 
((())) The service is livestreamed to the CBC Facebook page. 

Our worship services can be found on the CBC Facebook page or on the 
church website at cbcstafford.org 

NURSERY 
Newborn through 2 years (During Sunday School) 10:00 a.m. 

North of the sanctuary—east end of hall 
 

Newborn through 3 years (During Worship Service) 11:00 a.m. 
North of the sanctuary—west end of hall 

 

CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL Opening 10:00 a.m. 

Northwest Classroom—enter through front of Sanctuary 
Classes dismiss to their classrooms after opening. 

 

ARROWS Children’s Ministry—3 years old through 5th Grade 
*After Special Music in the Worship Service 

Upstairs—Southeast classroom 
 

NAB Missionaries of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dennis & Nancy Palmer 
Cameroon 

 

Drs. Dennis and Nancy Palmer have been working at Mbingo 
Baptist Hospital in northern Cameroon for the past sixteen 
years, having previously served for nearly a decade at Banso 
Baptist Hospital and in other capacities. They currently work in 
hospital development, which includes a number of larger 
projects, the most recent of which is a radiation bunker for 
cancer treatment. Pray for God to bless them with good health 
and safety in the midst of the ongoing civil unrest in Cameroon. 
 

CBC Missionary of the Week 
Mary Khong 

New International, Myanmar 
 

Student of the Week 
Elijah Delp 

Kansas State University, Manhattan, KS 
 

Southwestern Association Pastor of the Week 
Pastor Randy Overton 

Immanuel Baptist Church, Loyal, OK 

Today 
 

Sunday School for All Ages 10:00 a.m. 
Adult Sunday School 

“A Study in the Book of Jonah” 
Facilitated by Joel Vetter and Jeff Barney 

 

This is the Sunday to contribute to Women’s Ministries. 
If you would like to donate, make your check out to CBC, 
note that it is for Women’s Ministries, and place it in the 

offering box in the Gathering Area. Thank you! 
 

This Week 
 

Prayer Gathering Mon., 6:45 – 7:30 a.m. 
 At Vangie’s House (1/2 mi. East of church) 
 

Spring Break—No meetings this week for CORE, Men’s 
Bible Study, Women’s Bible Study, The Well, and 

KidZone 
 

Plan Ahead 
 

Josh Hildebrand Preaching Mar. 19 
Sunday Morning Worship 

 

Women’s Ministries Event Sat., Mar. 25, 10:00 - Noon 
At CBC, Come and Go – Enjoy Coffee & Muffins – Bring Cheer! 

 

Potential Assoc./Youth Pastor Visit Mar. 26 
A potential candidate for the Associate/Youth Pastor 
position will be at CBC with his wife for a preliminary visit. 
 

Stafford Community Holy Week Worship Services: 
Palm Sunday  Apr. 2, 4:00 p.m. 

Stafford United Methodist Church 
 

Maundy Thursday Apr. 6, 7:00 p.m. 
First Christian Church 

 

Good Friday Apr. 7, 7:00 p.m. 
First Baptist Church 

 

Easter Sunrise Apr. 9, 6:45 a.m. 
Zenith Community Church 

 

CBC Easter Worship Service Apr. 9, 11:00 a.m. 
(We will also have Sunday School at 10:00 a.m.) 

  



Please Pray for: 
 

Donna Whitehouse, Presbyterian Manor Assisted Living, Newton, KS  
 

Zelma Lee Wendelburg, Kenwood Plaza in St. John  
 

Ron (Rhonda Huggard’s father), Minneola Nursing Home.  
 

Richard Spare, Sunshine Meadows, Buhler, KS 
Norman Hildebrand, Leisure Homestead, Stafford 
 

The Relatively Homebound—Joe Fritzemeyer, Dorine Hanger, 
Marion Meschberger. 
 

Military—Ashlee Burnett (Isaac’s sister), Austin Burenheide, Bob 
Burns, Jr., Levi Eisenhour, Jeremy Griffin (Edna’s nephew), Bill Hayes, 
Noah Johnson, Lydia Johnson (Air Force—recently completed basic 
training in TX), Jordan Keenan, Kenneth Oden, Ryan Pitts (Arnold & 
Alda’s grandson-in-law), Remington Walker 
 

Military deployed—Clint Hitt (Garry & Shirley’s grandson)—serving 
in the Air Force in Japan. 
 

Robert & Janet Murphy (Tami Brensing’s parents)—health concerns 
 

Josh & Bethany Hildebrand—Daughter, Elyse—heart is working fairly 
well for now.  Continue in prayer for complete healing.   
 

Mark Ball (Dr. Ball’s son)—Has had some success from his treatment 
at the Mayo Clinic, but still undiagnosed and needs prayer. 
 

Youth and Youth Ministry at CBC—Preliminary visit of potential 
Associate/Youth Pastor and his wife to CBC on March 24-26. 
 

War in Ukraine and its impact on the world. 
 

Jarel Wendelburg—strength and stamina after extended illness. 
 

Morgan Hildebrand—is in Japan near Tokyo for school. 
 

Pastor Mike & Natalie Eddy—with Mike’s diagnosis and treatment of 
colon cancer.  Praise that he finished chemo this week. 
 

Trace Ritterhouse (from Ellinwood)—Recovery from vehicle collision. 
Transferred to Madonna Rehabilitation Hospital in Nebraska. 
 

Brett Fairchild and other state legislators—with start of the 2023 
session in Topeka. 
 

Jason Boley—His biweekly travel from Sterling and ministry to our 
youth. 
 

Kevin in Bolivia—13-year-old compassion child sponsored by CBC and 
our youth. 
 

Jean Aeschliman (Gail Woodward’s Mom)—congestive heart failure—
medication is helping with symptoms.  Dealing with abdominal and 
back pain from other health concerns. 
 

Safety over Spring Break travels. 
 
 
 

 

Nursery Helpers Needed! 
If you would like to be a helper in the Nursery during the 11:00 
a.m. Worship Service, please sign up on the list located on the 
front bulletin board.  Nursery helpers may be 6th graders 
through adults.  There will be an adult worker in charge of the 
Nursery when youth are serving as helpers. For more 
information, talk to Nancee Meyer. 
 

Thank You 
Dear CBC Family, thank you for your generous pledge of financial 
giving this year and a belated thank you for last year’s giving.   We 
are grateful for your prayerful partnership with us as we minister 
among the nations here in Clarkston.  We pray the Lord will 
continue to meet your needs as you seek to glorify Him.  
Love, The Zagami Family 
 

Thank You 
Rhonda Huggard’s dad, Ron Harris, was recently blessed with a 
Valentine card sent from Tim & Felicia Spare’s Care Group.  He 
was so thankful for it and proud of it! Please see the note and 
photo on the front bulletin board. 
Check out several other thank you notes we have recently 
received on the front bulletin board as well. 
 

Spring Cleaning 
There are still several items in Lost and Found. Please 
check the table in Fellowship Hall to see if any of these 
items belong to you.  Lost and Found items are normally 
located in the hallway by the kitchen on top of the filing 
cabinets. If not claimed by March 31st, these items will 
find a new home. 
 

Summer Youth Camps 
Super Summer July 10-14 
For 9th - 12th grades at Webster Conference Center in Salina 

 
Kansas Bible Camp July 24-28 

For 3rd - 8th grades at Westminster Woods in Fall River 
Both of these experiences will be in cooperation with 

other Kansas Fellowship Churches in the SWA. 
Please talk to Pastor Jeff for more information. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calvary Baptist Church 
 

Stafford, Kansas 
 

March 12, 2023 
 

Pastor’s Study 620-234-5449 
 

Church Office 620-234-5327 
 

Office Email officestaffcbc@gmail.com 
 

Our Church Website cbcstafford.org 


